From: Dave Anderson

Sent: 06 November 2010 10:50

To: Alastair Maclean; Donald McGougan

Subject: RE: Legal Timetable

Alastair I'm at an investors' conference early next week and at a Scottish cities meeting on Wednesday. Tram IPG will therefore be the first chance for me to discuss this with Donald and yourself. I would have thought that if there is a genuine problem with the timetable we should either lean heavily on McGrigors given the work they have with us or make a conditional recommendation authorising tie to terminate if required subject to completion of an evidence review by Queen's Counsel. Dave

From: Alastair Maclean Sent: Fri 05/11/2010 11:31

To: Dave Anderson; Donald McGougan **Subject:** Fwd: Legal Timetable

Chaps

Can we discuss?

I know Richard is under pressure and I have some sympathy but this is unhelpful. It was only by sheer luck that we found out about the delay. We cannot allow our turnaround time to be reduced to at best one week!

I would hope that a firm the size of McGrigors could pile resources in but that does not seem to be on the table.

I am going to need one of you guys to go into bat or we have a real issue.

Α

Begin forwarded message:

From: Richard Jeffrey < <u>Richard Jeffrey@tie.ltd.uk</u>>

Date: 5 November 2010 11:20:40 GMT

To: Nick Smith < Nick Smith@edinburgh.gov.uk >

Cc: Alastair Maclean < Alastair Maclean@edinburgh.gov.uk >, Dave Anderson

< <u>Dave. Anderson@edinburgh.gov.uk</u>>, Donald McGougan

< <u>Donald McGougan@edinburgh.gov.uk</u>>, Carol Campbell

<<u>Carol.Campbell@edinburgh.gov.uk</u>>

Subject: RE: Legal Timetable

Nick, you will get the report as soon as it is ready. The team here, including Mcgrigors, are doing everything possible to get this done as quickly as possible. If you have any practical suggestions, or indeed if you would like to help yourself, that would be appreciated. We have constantly advised that working to artificial deadlines can compromise the city's position. I am sure that you and everyone at the Council will also pull out all the stops to make sure that everyone does what they can to meet the deadlines imposed by the Council.

Thanks in anticipation of your help.

From: Nick Smith [mailto:Nick.Smith@edinburgh.gov.uk]

Sent: 05 November 2010 10:19

To: Richard Jeffrey

Cc: Alastair Maclean; Dave Anderson; Donald McGougan; Carol Campbell

Subject: Legal Timetable

Richard

Following discussions between Alastair and Donald yesterday, I have been asked to to advise you that CEC will need a final report from McGrigors and accompanying Opinion from Richard Keen by not later than 5pm on Thursday 25 November.

As you know we had been working towards a date of 19 November as set out in Carol's timetable of 6 October. However, you advised yesterday that tie and McGrigors are now working towards 30 November for this work. Whilst we appreciate that there is a significant amount of work to do, unfortunately extending the deadline by 11 days will make it impossible for CEC to obtain their independent legal opinion prior to publication of the report on 9 December. tie's advice will have to be reviewed by CEC Counsel, an Opinion given and the report then finalised with the recommendation of CEC officers to the Council.

Whilst we understand additional pressure in getting McGrigors fully up to speed on the termination issues, but given their previous involvement on some aspects of the contract, it should be possible for them to achieve this within the next three weeks. We fully appreciate that they will likely have to employ significant extra resource to achieve this, but I understand that Donald and Alastair consider this to be vital to achieve the 16 December deadline.

Kind regards

Nick

Nick Smith Principal Solicitor - Commercial, Procurement & Finance Legal Services Division City of Edinburgh Council

Level 3, Waverley Court
East Market Street
Edinburgh EH8 8BG
(t)
Please note that I am not in the office on a Monday

This email and files transmitted with it are confidential and are intended for the sole use of the individual or organisation to whom they are addressed.
If you have received this eMail in error please notify the sender immediately and delete it without using, copying, storing, forwarding or disclosing its contents to any other person.
The Council has endeavoured to scan this eMail message and attachments for computer viruses and will not be liable for any losses incurred by the recipient.

The information transmitted is intended only for the person to whom it is addressed and may contain confidential and/or privileged material. If you are not the intended recipient of this e-mail please notify the sender immediately at the email address above, and then delete it.
E-mails sent to and by our staff are monitored for operational and lawful business purposes including assessing compliance with our company rules and system performance. TIE reserves the right to monitor emails sent to or from addresses under its control.
No liability is accepted for any harm that may be caused to your systems or data by this e-mail. It is the recipient's responsibility to scan this e-mail and any attachments for computer viruses.

Senders and recipients of e-mail should be aware that under Scottish Freedom of Information legislation and the Data Protection legislation these contents may have to be disclosed to third parties in response to a request.

tie Limited registered in Scotland No. SC230949. Registered office - City Chambers, High Street, Edinburgh, EH1 1YT.